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Closing Eight Schools in Toronto

Right now as we meet here, our Trustees are in that building doing the province’s dirty work. They’re closing schools and selling them to pay for repairing and expanding others. 

In other words their cannibalizing the system. Unless they find the guts to actually stand up to the provincial government and demand proper funding for our schools, they’ll be voting to close 8 schools, including Brooks Road PS in Scarborough. A new modern school with 371 students, actively engaged parents and dead centre in a little cul de sac in Scarborough. 

The Trustees are doing the same thing to these students that they did to the Queens Plate students ten years ago. They are displacing them from their local schools. 

In all, they will be displacing 2, 367 students. They will be taking away their schools. They will be taking the children out of their communities.

And why are they doing this?

They say that enrolment is declining by 4,000 students a year in the TDSB. And this was true for a few years. But this year we have 4,000 more students in Toronto’s public schools than the board has expected. And with full-day kindergarten, we will have an additional 17,000 students over the next few years. 

They say that there are 140,000 fewer children in Ontario than there were 10 years ago. And this is true. But what they don’t say is that over the next 20 years, there will be an additional 600,000 children in Ontario. If we close and sell our schools, where are they going to go? 

Like the Queens Plate kids, they will be getting on a bus and going somewhere else.

They talk about “empty school space”. But if you have an art, music or computer room in an elementary school, it’s probably counted as “empty” school space even though children are learning in that room throughout the day.

They say that they are consulting with communities about school closings, but on Monday they released the financial figures for selling of schools $400 million worth of public property, and today, two days later, they are voting on the plan. When did the people of Toronto get an opportunity to examine that plan and to see if it is in the best interest of our communities and children?

They say that they have to make cuts to our schools every year because the provincial government won’t give us enough of our own tax dollars to fund our schools. 

But it doesn’t have to be this way. 

If the Trustees have the guts to stand up for our schools and communities, they wouldn’t have to pay for school repairs by cannibalizing the system. They wouldn’t have to make cuts to the staff and programs and maintenance of our schools every year.

If they told Premier McGuinty that they weren’t going to do his dirty work anymore, then the Premier would be forced to fund our schools properly.

If they told Premier McGuinty that in 2007 he promised to review and fix the funding formula, and that we, the communities, the students, and our Trustees are going to make him keep that promise, then the cuts could stop. The students at Brooks Road and the other schools could continue to attend the school in their own neighbourhood.

But we’ve got to encourage them to do it. We need to tell our Trustees that we don’t want them to close and sell our schools. That we don’t want them cannibalize this system. That we do want them to stand up for our kids. Stand up for our kids. For god’s sakes stand up for our kids.

